## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Mayor and City Council

FROM:

Amanda Ferguson, City Planner

SUBJECT:

PEDESTRIAN & BICYCLE MASTER PLAN ADVISORY

COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT

DATE:

April 21, 2021

## Background

The City of Cottage Grove has received a Transportation Growth Management (TGM) Grant from the Oregon Department of Transportation to develop a Bicycle & Pedestrian Master Plan. This plan will identify the community's needs for our bicycle & pedestrian system, and identify how we want to develop and grow our multi-modal system to meet those needs. It will be adopted as a refinement plan to the Cottage Grove Transportation System Plan at the end of the planning process.

An Advisory Committee, comprised of representatives from City Council, Planning Commission, Lane County, South Lane School District, South Lane Mental Health, South Lane Wheels, Bicycle Safety Coalition, Peace Health, the Chamber of Commerce, and others, will help guide this planning process. The City will be working with ODOT to secure a contractor to develop and write the plan in April. The Advisory Committee meetings will begin in June, 2021, and be concluded by February, 2022.

## Recommendation

That a City Councilor be appointed to represent the City Council on the Bicycle & Pedestrian Master Plan Advisory Committee.

Cost

None

Richard Meyers, City Manager

Amanda Ferguson, City Planner